
 
  

From John, Roads…. 
New street signs will be positioned on our streets 
in the next couple of months. 

From the Mayor…. 
 

A new planning commission was approved by the 
town council in our February meeting:  Peter Jensen, 
Chelsea Nielson, Mark Nelson, Klancy Ott & Cole 
Twitchell.  They will be working hard to finalize the 
zoning ordinance, annexation and any new 
subdivision requests.  A letter of appreciation and a 
rousing round of applause to given to John Morreale 
for his many years of service to the town.  Thanks 
again John. 
 
There are a few public meetings in March that you 
should be aware of:  A zoning meeting on 
Wednesday the 12th at 6pm, the Promise Rock 
meeting on Saturday the 15th.  (Check the board 
for the actual time.  It may be changed), and an 
annexation request meeting, Wednesday the 19th at 
6pm, followed by the Town Council meeting at 7pm.  
Public is welcome to attend.   
 
Just a reminder, only house-hold garbage in bags 
goes in the green debris boxes on the streets.  All 
other yard and non-household items can be placed 
in the dumpster at the firehouse. 

 
 
 

F O R  S A L E 
The Cummins Diesel 125 KW backup generator purchased by the town is up 
for sale, if you know someone who needs a generator, $10K OBO.   

Contact Alma Fletcher. 
 
 

MARCH 2025 

From Machelle, Admin…. 
Be sure and get your 2025 Business Licenses 
as soon as possible. 

                  Office hours 9:30-12:30 Mondays 

From Stewart, Fire…. 
Nothing new to report. 

From Melanie, Parks…. 

Nothing to report. 

From Alma & Klint, Water…. 
Were in the process of updating the annual 
state water usage report.  It will be available in 
the April town council meeting if you’d like to 
peruse it.  Klinton C. recently attended the 
state water conference in Saint George.  He 
was able to share our successes and our 
recent challenges.  He learned of the 
importance of incorporating pressure 
reducing valves in our systems. He also 
mentioned that Cannonville drinking water 
rates 5th in the state.          High praise. 
 
Also, please let us know if you suspect a leak 
or have a problem.  The team is looking into 
some leak detection equipment to help the 
town find and repair leaks.   Testing is still 
ongoing, and results are within Utah specs.  
Contact Klinton Chynoweth if you’d like your 
household water evaluated.   

From Clyde, IT/Treasurer…. 
Our town recently implemented the State’s 
Cyber Security requirements, and we’re 
scheduled for a site visit this month. 



 

About Promise Rock…. 
A public awareness session from developers and Elastic Architects will be held Saturday, March 15th at 
2pm. (As of Monday March 3rd, the advertised time of 2pm may be changed.  Watch for the time change, 
if any, posted in the post office). 
 
   Our State Legislative contact information is listed below: 
 
            Garfield County 
                       Logan Monson – Representative(R)   House District 69     Lmonson@le.utah.gov 

Derrin Owens   -  Senator (R)                 Senate District 27    derrinowens@le.utah.gov 
            Others 
                       Carl Albrecht –    Representative(R)   House District 70    carlalbrecht@le.utah.gov 
                       Daniel McCay  -  Senator (R)                 Senate District 18    dmccay@le.utah.gov 
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